
 
IMPORTANT DATES COMING UP 

 

  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                            
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

  

   May 
  22nd ð 28th ð Book Fair in Library 
  23rd ð School Library Bus 
  25th ï Curriculum Day ï Pupil Free Day 
  31st ð Division Cross Country 
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And they are off and racing é. 

Winners are grinnersé.. 

 and the crowd cheered 

Out of my wayécoming through 

I just have to keep ahead 

Will he JUST say GO!!!! 

mailto:avenel.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
http://www.facebook.com/Avenelprimary


  
 

 
 
 
Cross Country ð What A Magnificent Day! 
After an unpromising morning, we were blessed with a beautiful afternoon for our school cross-country 
event last Friday. Of all our great school events, the cross country is probably my favourite as we get a 
wonderful opportunity to observe the tenacity and persistence of our students in action. The atmosphere in Stewart Park was truly 
special with a large gathering of parents and grandparents providing an enthusiastic cheer squad for our students as they wound 
their way around a challenging but picturesque course. Once again, our students displayed wonderful encouragement for every 
child and it was a beautiful thing to see students lift their pace towards the finish line as they heard their name being chanted from 
the sidelines. As principal, it is also wonderful to see how fit and healthy our children are and to see them derive so much pleasure 
and sense of achievement from giving their very best in a challenging event. Of course a picture is worth a thousand words so I 
will let the pictures in this weekôs newsletter communicate the rest of the story.  
 
District Cross Country 
Yesterday, 33 of our students competed at the District Cross Country event at Kings Park, Seymour. Our Avenel students are 
renowned for digging deep and yesterday was no exception, with all of our runners showing fabulous grit in trying conditions. In a 
phenomenal result for our school, we have 10 students progressing to the Division Cross Country event which will take place in 
Yea next Thursday. Congratulations to Will Nash (9 year old boys) and Finbar OôSullivan (12 year old boys) on becoming the age 
champions for the district. Particular mention must go the outstanding results from our Grade 5/6 students with Charlotte Cotter 
achieving a second place and three of our boys placing  in the top 5, with Finbar OôSullivan (1st), Blake Ezard (2nd) and Kade Dean 
(5th) gaining great  results from their dedication in training. Our Grade 3/4 students also performed admirably with Willow Harper 
achieving second place (9YO girls) and Ben Davies taking out third in the 10-year-old boys. Overall, all our team put in a fabulous 
performance and can be proud of their effort and determination. 
 
Curriculum Day 
I would like to remind everyone that this Friday (May 25th ) is a pupil-free day as we will be conducting a Curriculum Day. Teachers 
will spend the day assessing and moderating on student work samples in the lead in to the report writing process. Student reports 
will go home during the last week of term. Parent /Teacher interviews will take place during the first week of Term 3 and booking 
slips will be sent out during the second last week of this term 
 

School Council Update  
While the speed at which bureaucratic wheels spin can often be a frustration, we recently received final approval for the 
construction of the new cover for our basketball court. The construction of the new cover is scheduled to begin on July 9th and it is 
scheduled to be operational for the start of Term 3. Over the course of 2018, our School Council is also working on the following 
priorities:  

¶ The redevelopment of our vegie garden. 

¶ Further upgrades to our natural play spaces and our playground equipment.  

¶ Further development of our car parking facilities. 
In 2018, we are once again fortunate to have a very committed School Council. Over the course of the coming weeks, our 
councillors will be introducing themselves to the school community via a brief profile in our newsletter. Our first profile is published 
this week and introduces our School Council President, Victor Nash.  
 
Professional Learning 
Given that one of our school values is ñbeing a learner,ò a focus on the professional development of our staff is always a priority 
for our staff. Over the course of the coming weeks, Mrs Malone and Mrs Evans will be undertaking study as part of the Victorian 
Professional Learning Communities initiative. Mrs Malone will also be attending the Positive Schools conference in Melbourne as 
our student wellbeing and engagement leader. Ms Tranter and Ms Cotter are also undertaking additional studies in the areas of 
dyslexia and autism.  

 
5 Star Learning Awards ð Recognising Effort and Improvement 
At last Mondayôs assembly, ten of our Grade 3/4 students were recognised for the effort and improvement they have shown over 
the course of the first two terms. On Monday, we will be recognising 5 Star Learning amongst our Grade 1/2 students. These 
awards will be awarded again during the halfway point of Term 3 and provide us with a great opportunity to recognise effort and 
academic focus.  
 

All the best, 
Neil 



 
 SCHOOL COUNCIL PROFILE: - Victor Nash  
 
I have lived in Avenel for approximately 16 years, and work as winemaker at Fowles Wine. My wife, 
Joanne, is third generation of her family in Avenel. We have four children, Olivia, Angus, Will, and 
Henry, all are fortunate enough to have experienced Avenel Primary.   
This is my second term on the Avenel Primary School council and first as President. I find it 
immensely satisfying to be able to give something back to our school community.  We are very 
fortunate to have an outstanding team of educators at our school, and an engaged community to help 
give our kids the best start we can.  I would encourage all parents to try to be involved with at least 
one school event each year and experience just how satisfying it can be.   

 
OTHER THINGS YOU NEED TO  KNOW é. 

 
Our Lost Property container is ôchock a blockô full of jumpers, jackets etc. which must belong to someone!!!! 
Please take time to come in and check out the items to see if any belong to your child. 
 
WANTED ð old balls of wool for the art room.   Thank you. 
 

AROUND THE ROOMS 
 

To ï Arden Reid, Star Knight, Maggie Aldridge and Lilli Fowles 
 
 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK ï Congratulations to 
 

Caspar Leunig ï for the detail he used when retelling the story of The Ugly Duckling. J 
Star Knight ï for the effort and dedication he is showing towards his reading. J 
Lilli Fowles ï for her great use of vocabulary and her imagination in narrative writing. J 
Oliver Robertson ï for his ability to identify key words in a text and provide a concise summary of what he 
has read. J 
Mylee Bankier ï for her determination and perseverance when writing her narrative plan and text. J 
Jonty Dawe ï for his focus and enthusiasm while learning about the history of Ballarat. J 
Annie Goodman ï for her dedication and persistence to improve new skills and understandings. J 
 

 
 
  
 
 

Archie Butler - For his ability to get along well with others by including others in games.  J 
Thomas Canobie - For his effort and persistence in the school cross country event. J 
Ripley Reid - For showing the qualities of a great mate when working with a partner in Digital Technologies . J 
Erynn Wellington - For persevering with challenging tasks.  J 

  
BOOK FAIR 

donôt miss it!!!  
 

We invite you to our 

 òPaws for Booksó Book Fair 
May 23rd ð 29th.   

Open daily from 8.30am-9.00am and at lunchtime in the School Library.   
Parents/adults welcome to browse subject to room availability. 

  



 


